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PUBLIC NOTICE: Wekiva Parkway (SR 429)/SR 46 Realignment Project Development & Environment Study

Notice of Location and Design Concept Acceptance and Availability of Finding of No Significant Impact

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) and the Orlando-Orange County Expressway Authority (OOCEA) hereby announce that on May 11, 2012, the Federal Highway Administration granted location and design concept acceptance for the following Federal-Aid project:

Financial Project Numbers: 238275-1-22-01 and 240200-1-22-01.

Federal-Aid Project Numbers: TCSP-025-U and TCSP-024-U.

Project Description: Wekiva Parkway, a limited access toll facility, which will begin in Orange County at the terminus of S.R. 429/S.R. 414 (John Land Apopka Expressway) at US 441 and extend to the north/northeast into Lake County, turning east and crossing the Wekiva River into Seminole County and terminating at I-4. Project includes C.R. 46A Realignment which will begin on existing C.R. 46A in east Lake County and extend to the south on a new alignment and tie into existing S.R. 46 with an access connection to the Wekiva Parkway, and S.R. 46 Reconstruction and Realignment which will begin at the S.R. 46/U.S. 441 interchange in Lake County and extend along the existing S.R. 46 corridor to the east, then turning southeast on a new alignment and entering Orange County with a systems interchange connection at the Wekiva Parkway.

This project will now proceed to the next phase of development.

Copies of the Finding of No Significant Impact (FONSI) and the Environmental Assessment (EA) are available for public review at the following locations:

FDOT, District Five Office

719 South Woodland Blvd.

DeLand, FL 32720

FDOT, Orlando Urban Office

133 South Semoran Blvd.

Orlando, FL 32807

OOCEA

4974 ORL Tower Road

Orlando, FL 32807

